Muncie Redevelopment Commission Meeting Memoranda 
August 15, 2024
Video and audio of the meeting is available for review on the City of Muncie, Indiana Facebook page.
9:00 Isaac Miller calls the meeting to order.	 
· Attendance is taken. Mr. Prybylla was absent. All other members were present. 
· Motion to approve the agenda with amendment to include removal of Muncie Downtown Development from agenda. (Hotel feasibility study was later added by unanimous vote.) Motion by Bishop and Second by Dale. Approved 4-0. 
· Motion to approve July Memoranda, as amended, by Zane second by Wagley. Motion passes 3-1 with Dale voting no.
· Claims presented by Jeff Howe. Controller, Craig Wright was absent.
· Mr. Dale noted that the YMCA building has been sold and that future utilities costs should cease. 
· Motion to approve claims as presented by Dale and second by Miller; Approved 4-0
· Report from Jeff Howe
· Financial Position Update: Mr. Howe provided a brief update on the financial status of the various TIF Districts and the money which must be spent in those districts. Update on projected income from various sources and projects as well as expenditures.
· Storer Estates: Some building permits have been issued. Pickle Ball Courts are in and being used. The contructed expected to begin in September after other unrelated contractors have left the development.
· Tillotson Pond: Trail is being constructed around the pond along with an ADA accessible fishing pier and 3 other piers. An event area with a shelters are being installed. A parking lot and neighborhood access will be completed. 
· The Point: Bids are open for contractors. 
· High Street Plaza: Discussions are ongoing regarding an anchor tenant. Once an anchor tenant is found, discussions for construction and funding will move forward. 
· Together Delaware – Muncie Comprehensive Regional Planning
· Jeff Howe is going to participate as to quality of place.
· Discussions are ongoing regarding housing needs.
· Jeff Howe also participated on behalf of the MRC to help determine what role it may play in future planning.
· Other Business 
· Resolution 2024-04 – A Resolution of the City of Muncie Redevelopment Commission Adopting Policy on Director Spending
· Policy creates $10,000 spending limit for Director between meetings. Emergency expenditures can be in excess of $10,000 upon approval of MRC President.
· Motion to amend by Wagley to limit authority to the duration of Jeff Howe’s employment as Director. Second by Miller. Motion fails 2-2. 
· Resolution 2024-03 – A Resolution of the City of Muncie Redevelopment Commission Approving the Memorandum of Understanding with the Muncie Land Bank. 
· Motion to amend the 1st bullet of the Agreement on Page two to read: “The Muncie Redevelopment Commission has encouraged and agrees to continue to encourage the mayor to allocate the PILOT funds from the existing affordable housing project and the prospective project to the Muncie Land Bank.” Approved 4-0.
· Cowan Road; Coops Lawn Care; 2801 S Cowan Road: Mr. Howe presented a letter from the City Engineer indicating that his office would not be inclined to grant a variance to Coops Lawn Care regarding the paving of his parking lot on Cowan Road. Mr. Howe noted $320,000 in MRC funds available from the Southway Plaza project which have been allocated but not spent and suggested that a portion of those funds be reallocated to contribute to the cost of the lot. $100,000 to come from the MRC and $100,000 from the Delaware County Redevelopment Commission. The commissioners all agreed that the funds could potentially be obtained from the Muncie Industrial Revolving Loan Fund and suggested that funds be sought there first. 
· Hotel Feasibility Study. Mr. Howe has requested that the prior hotel feasibility study be updated to include the downtown area and requested authority to do so. Expected cost is $7,500. Motion to approve by Dale and second by Miller. Approved 4-0.
· Muncie Land Bank: Nate Howard provided an update. Noted that the land bank is running low on unallocated properties. The bank received a small financial award to support their interns. Mr. Howard is scheduled to make several presentations about the land bank in the coming weeks. The bank has been working to formalize a relationship with Ball State to help fill gaps in the information for developments in the city. Noted the size of the upcoming tax sale being much larger than previous years and the potential that the bank could eventually receive many unsold properties from the County. 
· Public Comment: 
· Ed Conatser: Noted he was here for the 2000 comprehensive plan. Mentioned that it was a good learning experience that did result in some positive outcomes. Would like to see opportunity for new housing environment for tiny homes within the plan. 
· Commissioner Comments:
· Dale mentioned that an update and/or tutorial on the revolving loan fund would be helpful. 
· Meeting adjourned without objection at 10:24.
· Next Meeting September 19, 2024.  
